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SUMMER SCHEDULE 
9:30 am Potluck Breakfast 

10:15 am Worship for Everyone 

Looking Way Ahead 
June 4th – Pentecost—Wear red to church 
June 24th – 10:00 am—Historic Tour of Idaho Falls Churches  
June 24th—  7:00 pm—Flute Concert 
July 1st—9:00 am— Building Beloved Community Service Day 
July 4th - 6:00 pm—Chukars Baseball Game and Barbeque 
July 16th - 10:00 am—Little Church In the Pines at Island Park 
July 31st– Aug 4th—Vacation Bible School  
August 21st—Total Solar Eclipse - “All Hands on Deck!”  
September 9th – Walk to End Alzheimer's—Memory Methodists Team 
September 15th – Progressive Dinner - “Soup Night at Trinity” 

“ O p e n  H e a r t s ,  

O p e n  M i n d s ,  

O p e n  D o o r s ”  

June 2017 

T
r

i
n

i
t
y

 
U

n
i
t
e

d
 
M

e
t
h

o
d

i
s

t
 
C

h
u

r
c

h
 

Now you are the body of Christ and indi-
vidually members of it.  And God has 
appointed in the church first apostles, 
second prophets, third teachers; then 
deeds of power, then gifts of healing, 
forms of assistance, forms of leadership, 
various kinds of tongues.  Are all apos-
tles?  Are all prophets? Are all teach-
ers?  Do all work miracles?  Do all pos-
sess gifts of healing? Do all speak in 
tongues? Do all interpret?  But strive 
for the greater gifts. And I will show you 
a still more excellent way. 

(1 Corinthians 12:27-31) 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Can I get an AMEN?  Many of you 
give so much more than an amen, 
and I want to give a big shout out to 
some of those workers! 

As we move to the summer schedule 
(beginning June 4th), the first big 
thank you goes to those who have 
taught Sunday School this past year.  
I am especially grateful to the talent-
ed Betty Anderson who can use writ-
ten curriculum or make it up as 
needed.  She has been ably support-
ed by Heather Castillo, Tommy Lew, 
Don Rohde and Ed Simmons. 
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Pastor’s Perspective 



Page 2 

Another often unsung group is the Be-
reavement committee which prepares 
refreshments or meals for family and 
friends of those who are mourning the 
passing of a loved one.  We have cele-
brated the lives of many of Trinity’s 
saints in the past few months and shar-
ing a meal together is a lovely gift of 
salve to aching hearts.  I am grateful to 
Trudy Esparza, Joanne McCray and 
Ruth Oar for planning, preparing and 
getting helpers to do this important 
ministry. 

Trinity members also participate in the 
larger church.  Next up on the calendar 
will be Annual Conference.  In 2017 
the Oregon-Idaho and Pacific North-
west Conferences of The United Meth-
odist Church will meet together in a 
shared annual conference session June 
14 – 17, 2017 at the Red Lion on the 
River – Jantzen Beach in Portland, Ore-
gon.  Our new bishop, Elaine 
Stanovsky will preside over these 
meetings.  Both Annual Conferences 
will have times to meet separately and 
attend to the business unique to them, 
but they will also meet as one large 
group when we can.  Trinity will be 
well represented.  Of course Rev. Ruth 
will go, but also attending will be Ron 
Ayers as our elected lay member, Tia 
Durrant as a Young Adult Equaliza-
tion member for Sage District, Mario 
Estrada as a Youth Equalization mem-

ber for Sage District, David Armstrong 
as a Western Jurisdictional member 
and Caitlin Miaullis as a page. 

As you see these faithful servants from 
all the areas I have mentioned, please 
add your thank you and keep them in 
your prayers. 

   Blessings, 

   Reverend Ruth 

Building Beloved Community 

The Restoration Steering Team has 
invited a small group of students 
who are studying Public Relations 
for Finance Campaigns at BYU-I to 
help us get the word out about re-
storing Trinity’s beautiful building. 

“Building Beloved Community” will 
be the name and catchphrase of the 
capital funds campaign for Trinity 
Restoration with Trinity UMC being 
referred to as a jewel of Idaho Falls. 

On July 1st there will be a Service 
Day at the church when the public - 
and you - will be invited to partici-
pate in various work or service pro-
jects such as: painting in the parlor, 
assembling UMCOR kits or painting 
the outside handrail.  As people are 
doing these projects we will ask 
them to #jewelofidahofalls on social 
media.  More to come on this special 
event. 
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Myers-Anderson architectural firm 
completed the Facilities Assessment  
for our church.  This document will   
be used to communicate our monetary 
needs with the public and our congre-
gation.  The document notes our need 
for a new sanctuary roof, masonry 
work and bathroom upgrades both up-
stairs and downstairs.  We also have a 
rough cost estimate for other needs 
throughout our building as part of our 
10-year plan for TUMC. 

On April 27. we completed 29 inter-
views as part of the Feasibility Study 
for a capital funds campaign for our 
church.  This was lead by Partners for 
Sacred Places.  Thank you to everyone 
who participated. We are waiting for 
their report, ex-
pected by June 1, 
and will share the 
results with you 
on the suggested 
size of our Capital 
Funds campaign. 

Mike Croson has 
taken the lead on 
this year’s restora-
tion work.  Idaho 
Abatement has completed the first 
phase to remove the bituminous paper 
at a cost of $4,489.82.  This work will be 
covered in half using the matching  

Idaho Heritage Grant of $8,750 that 
Lynn Seymour and Terri Robinson ob-
tained in 2015. 

On May 
16th 
High-
lander 
Mason-
ry start-
ed se-
curing 
the capstones around the exterior of 
our masonry.  Mike Croson and Barry 
O'Brien are overseeing this work. 

We have communicated with Idaho 
Heritage that we have started the work 
scope for their matching funds grant 
and have the forms and data necessary 
to complete their paperwork. 

Myers Anderson, our architect, is over-
seeing this years work and will also 
help us to identify and hire someone to 
patch the roof leaks in the parlor and 
the Education Wing Stairwell this year.                 
—Nancy Stewart 

Building Preservation - Board of Trustees 

Trinity Movie Night Presents: 
 Joseph and the Amaz-

ing Technicolor Dream 
Coat on June 2nd  

 Colorful Potluck dinner 
at 6:00pm beforehand   

 Everyone is welcome! 
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Trinity night at the Idaho Falls Chu-
kars baseball is on July 4th.  We have 
reserved the picnic area along the 3rd 
base line.  There will be a group BBQ 
catered by the ball park that includes: 
admission to the game, grilled ham-
burgers, hot-dogs (featuring Falls 
Brand), classic macaroni salad, potato 
salad, maple and brown sugar baked 
beans, assorted Frito Lay potato chips, 
Pepsi products, bottled water. 

Tickets cost $20.00 per person, Kids 12 
& under $14.00 per child, Under 3 
years of age: FREE. There is room for 
200 people so bring your family and 
friends.  

If you are interested in attending the 
Chukars game please call the church 
office (522-7923) to add your name to 
the list.  You 
can pay for 
your tickets 
with Pam 
Traughber or 
Gene Sum-
mers (351-
1499)  If you 
are paying by 
check please 
indicate “Chukars Tickets” in the 
memo field.  Please get your money in 
by June 8th so we can get the tickets 
printed by Chukars in time. 

"The Longest Day®" Alzheimer's mini-
conference will be held in Idaho Falls 
on June 16 at MORNING STAR, 4000 
S. 25th East, Idaho Falls. 
There will be 9 - 30 minute talks on 
ALZ related subjects during the day.  
 10:00 Lisa Hong-Alzheimer’s National Re-

search and Community Help 

 10:30 Steve Wright-Wright Law Offices 

ElderCare-Law-Planning for your Future 

 11:00 Annette Cowley-LMSW-Personal 

and Professional Account of Alzheimer’s 
Disease 

 11:30 EICAP-Available Community Re-
sources 

 12:00 Dr. Wally Baker- Personal and Pro-

fessional Account of Dementia 

 12:30 Julia Barr/LeNita Eldridge-
Homecare Options 

   1:00 Karen and Jared Fuhriman-How our 

Family is Coping with Dementia 

   1:30 Machelle Bergeman/Bethany Brown-

Dietz-Fairwinds -When Assisted Living 
Isn’t Enough 

   2:00 Jake Summers, RN-Encompass 
Home Health-What to expect from Home 

Health Hospice 

Morning Star will be providing snacks 
during the conference.  There is no 
charge for this event.  For more infor-
mation call LeNita Eldridge 208-552-
0399 at Cloudnine in home care. 

Alzheimer's Mini Conference June 16th 

Chukars Baseball Barbeque! 

Page 5 

F.I.S.H. - General assistance: There 
were two areas of particular need dur-
ing April: visits to the Community 
Family Clinic and associated prescrip-
tions, and fuel vouchers.  We were re-
minded that it is not advisable to give 
money to people requesting assistance 
at street corners; instead, there are 
small flyers (available to you at the 
church office) that list many locations 
in town where free meals are available. 

Services for Students: in July, school 
supply sales will begin; if you would 
like to help with purchases, general 
school supply lists, by school and 
grade level, are available at many of 
the stores.  Jo Daniels, in the RCCM 
office, also has a general supply list 
that she can email to you.  During the 
2016 - 2017 school year, supplies were 
given to 913 students.  Also, F.I.S.H. 
works with District 93 to provide back-
packs with a weekend's worth of 'good 
calories' for students identified by the 
schools.  F.I.S.H. is looking for volun-
teers on Wednesdays during the school 
year to fill the backpacks or deliver to 
the schools.  Call Bev Kemp if you are 
able to help (she's listed in the church 
directory). 

Community Food Basket - During 
April, 801 families (3,137 individuals) 
were helped.  The first four months of 
the year has seen a very slight decrease 
in numbers.  Dollar contributions are 
up over $2,000 for the first four months 
of the year compared to the same peri-
od in 2016 and over $61,000 (!) over the 
same period in 2015. The Food Basket 
has relocated its warehouse to 1895 N. 

Boulevard.  Food drives continue 
throughout the community; upcoming 
drives include LDS Stake food drives 
every month except October, a concert 
in Ammon, and the VW Enthusiasts 
car show in August.  $3,200 was real-
ized during the Idaho Gives campaign 
in early May.  The RCCM Board ap-
proved hiring a part-time maintenance 
person who will work at the Food Bas-
ket warehouse and the distribution 
building; costs will be paid by the Food 
Basket. 

Community News: 

Soup Kitchen:  During April, 4542 
meals were served, an average of 151 
per day. The Idaho Gives campaign 
netted $6,000 for the Soup Kitchen and 
students at Skyline H.S. donated 
$7,000. The Soup Kitchen would like to 
have a team commit to cooking/
serving on the 2nd Saturday of each 
month. 

Homeless Stand Down will be held on 
November 4th this year, a change from 
the traditional late January date.  
F.I.S.H. is responsible for white tube 
socks and  'portable protein' - individu-
al packaged servings of tuna, chicken, 
soft energy bars, etc., and would ap-
preciate donations (put an item or two 
in your cart each time you 
shop....you'll hardly notice the differ-
ence in your bill, and you'll be sur-
prised at how quickly your donation 
grows!) 
 

Hope Lutheran will hold a free concert 
on June 20th at 6:30 PM. 

Regional Council for Christian Ministry 
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          United Methodist Women   by Mary Nagel  

The United Methodist Women will 
have their next meeting on Thursday, 
August 10 at 1:00 p.m. in the parlor 
for the annual ice cream social.  There 
will be a short program as well as ice 
cream, toppings, cookies 
and beverages.  All women 
are invited to come to the 
meeting. 

Joni Pace will be attending 

Mission u at the Nazareth Center in 
Boise, July 6 - 9 where the current 
studies of the United Methodist 
Women are given in classes.  Along 
with the classes are worship services, 
great food and lots of fellowship.  Par-
ticipants can attend for the full three 

days and take two of the three classes, 
or attend for part time and take only 
one of the studies. 

Members of the United Methodist 
Women participate in many parts of 

the Idaho Falls community 
in such as the Local Food 
Basket, Soup Kitchen, deliv-
ering bags of nonperishable 
food to schools each week so 

students can have food on the week-
ends, CASA, and working at the Mu-
seum of Idaho.  Keeping track of 
UMW volunteer hours is one tool the 
church can use to help the community 
understand the tangible value they 
receive from Trinity.   

Trudy & Vince  6/1 
Aubrey Bottcher  6/1 
Brian Dickson  6/2 
McKenzi Hall  6/2 
D. J. Rhoades  6/2 
Susan & Blair  6/3 
Karen Petersen  6/3 
Richard Dickson  6/5 
Connor Smith  6/6 
Mary Stewart  6/6 
Lorrie Holaday  6/8 
Aedan McClure  6/10 
Bonnie Hilker  6/11 

Marv Eld  6/12 
Betty & Jim  
            Anderson  6/14 
Teesha Griffith  6/14 
Lorraine Driskell  6/15 
Joni Pace  6/15 
Matthew Croson  6/18 
Steve Farkas  6/18 
Barbara Anderson  6/19 
Gaylen Denning  6/20 
Sharon & Marv Eld 6/22 
Joan Fuhrman  6/23 
Will Cole  6/25 

Ruth Anne & Roy   
                       Cole  6/25 
Max Harrison  6/27 
Linda Nelson  6/28 
Tony Nelson  6/28 
John Trickey  6/28 
Alexandra Croson  6/29 
Liz Herrmann  6/29 
Katie Robinson  6/30 
For additions or correc-
tions in birthdays please 
contact Pam in the church 
office. 522-7921 

June Birthdays & Anniversaries  
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Girl Scout Troop 60 /62 

Six Cadettes completed the 
"Breathe" journey in April.  
A journey is needed to com-
plete the "Silver" award in 

Girl Scouts.  This was a fun undertak-
ing and included a trip to Good Samar-
itan Nursing Home to hand out plants, 
which reduce indoor air pollution, to 
the Bingo participants.  We are plan-
ning to meet in the summer with fun 
outdoor activities and are looking for 
new members to join our troop. 

 Venture Crew 6 

The crew has been busy 
with outside activities.  They 
have been bike riding, and 
plans are to go to the new 

escape house in Idaho Falls. (They 
have been going to Rexburg.)  Should 
be fun.  The Tier 3 activity for this sum-
mer is an extended canoe trip down a 

local river, where the scouts will show 
off their newly acquired paddling skills 
and ability to read the river currents, 
weather and all trek needs.  Crew 6 
still meets at 6:30 Wednesday nights  

Boy Scout Troup 6 

Troop 6 is preparing and serv-
ing breakfast for the congre-
gation as a fundraiser on the 
third Sundays. The breakfast 
will be the traditional pan-
cakes, sausage/bacon, scram-

bled eggs, hash browns, and coffee/
juice.  As the boys learn the ins and 
outs of breakfast, we'll explore bring-
ing back the crepes that were so popu-
lar when the Venturing crew prepared 
the breakfast - but we'll keep it fast and 
simple to begin with. We'll be accept-
ing donations for the scouts who par-
ticipate.  Thanks for all the support 
Trinity and it's congregation gives our 
scouts.—Boy Scout Troop 6 

                      Scouting News     By Robin Stewart 

We need a Director for Vacation Bible 
School, our summer effort to bring 
children closer to God and to our 
church community. 

The director will lead and structure  
the organization of a five-day event 
and will be supported by dedicated 
staff and volunteers.  Good organiza-
tion and communication skills are a 

necessity.  Recruitment of volunteers 
and planning meetings should begin 
as soon as possible.  We have curricu-
lum available at the church or by or-
der.  Staffed areas include preschool, 
multi-age groups, music, games, 
snacks, and child safety. 

Please prayerfully consider this re-
quest.  Contact Rev. Ruth Marsh. 

Staff needed for Vacation Bible School 
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   Rupert ID 
 United  

Methodist 
Church  

4 
 
  9:30 Potluck Breakfast 
10:15 Worship 

5 
 
11:00 Soup Kitchen Mission 

 
 
 
6:30 Praise Band Rehearsal 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

6 
 
 

 
 
 
7:00 Trustee Meeting—108 
7:00  P.E.O.  

7 
  9:00 Breakfast - O’Brady’s 
11:00 Upper Room 

 
 
  6:30 Venture Crew 
  7:30 Marnie Circle 
  7:30 Boy Scouts 

11       
 
  9:30 Potluck Breakfast 
10:15 Worship 

12 
10:00 F.I.S.H. 
 
 
6:30 Praise Band Rehearsal 
7:00 Girl Scout Leader 

Group 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

13 
 
 

 
  4:30 RCCM 
 
  6:30 Finance Committee 

14  FLAG DAY 
  9:00 Breakfast - O’Brady’s 

11:00 Upper Room 
 
  6:30 Venture Crew 
  7:30 Marnie Circle 

18  FATHER’S DAY 
 
  9:30 Scouts make Break-

fast for us 
10:15 Worship 

19 
 
11:00 Soup Kitchen Mission 

 
6:30 Praise Band Rehearsal 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

20 
 
 

 
  7:30 Admin Council 

Meeting 

21 
  9:00 Breakfast O’Brady’s 
 

11:00 Upper Room 
  6:30 Venture Crew 
  7:30 Marnie Circle 

25 
 
  9:30 Potluck Breakfast 
10:15 Worship 

26  
 
 
 
6:30 Praise Band Rehearsal 

7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

27 
 
 

 
NO ADAH MEETING 

28 
  9:00 Breakfast - O’Brady’s 
 

11:00 Upper Room 
  6:30 Venture Crew 
  7:30 Marnie Circle 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Pam vacation —limited office hours 

Pam vacation —limited office hours 

1 
  9:30 UMW Executive    

Committee Meeting 

 
 
 
 
  7:00 Choir Practice 

2    Church Office Closed 
 
9:00 Community Partners  

 
 
6:30 Dinner & Movie: Tech-

nicolor Dream Coat 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

3 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous 

8 
11:00 Shirley Cowell Memo-

rial at church 

9    Church Office Closed 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

10 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous 

15 
 
News Letter Articles Due 
 
  7:30 Cub Scout Parent/

Comm. Meeting 

16   Church Office Closed 
 
10:00 ALZ Mini Conference 

at Morning Star  
 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

17 
 
 
 
 
7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous  

22    
 
10:00 Newsletter Crew 
 

23   Church Office Closed 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

24 
10:00  Historic Church Tour 
 
 
 
 
7:00 Flute Concert  

7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous  

29 
 

30   Church Office Closed 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Narcotics Anonymous 

July 1st 
 
  9:00 “Building Beloved 

Community”         
Service Day 

 
 
7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous  

Thursday Friday Saturday 
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Please have your 
articles for the  
July newsletter  
submitted to:  
office@tumcif.org 
no later than 
Thursday, June 
15th, so we can 
get the newsletter 
out in a timely 
manner.  Thank 
you! 
Don Rohde-
Editor-
donrohde@aol.com 

Rev Ruth at Annual Conference 



Trinity in Local Mission      By: Marilyn Taylor 

Members of the Missions Committee 
put together hygiene bags to be distrib-
uted at the Soup Kitchen and at other 
places where they might be enjoyed by 
community members who may not 
have the funds for hygiene purchases.  
Products in the bags are 
mainly from the soaps, sham-
poos, lotions, etc., that people 
bring from their travels to 
share with others. So, if you 
travel, feel free to bring back 
the hygiene items to share. 

Thanks to many of the congregation, 
there will be about 62 warm blankets 
distributed by Church World Service 
where needed.  A sample blanket was 
ordered and can be seen at the church.  

In June, there will be the opportunity 
to participate in the Tools 
of Hope program....tools, 
seeds, buckets, information 
and training go to people 
in the United States and 
around the world to help 
them have a better life. 

Idaho Falls Historic Preservation Com-
mission will present a tour of 7 historic 
Idaho Falls churches on June 24th.  The 
tour is free and self-guided based on a 
tour map showing the location of the 7 
churches.   Booklets describing the his-
tory of each church will be provided.  
You can get the maps and booklets 
starting at 10:00 am until 11:30 in the 
parking lot behind the old OE Bell 
school at Water and Elm Streets.   If the 
OE Bell parking lot is closed due to 
construction, we will be across 
the street in the Franklin's Fa-
mous Cheesesteak parking lot.  
The churches on the tour are: 
Trinity United Methodist (10:00 
to 11:30), First Presbyterian,  

Holy Rosary Roman Catholic, St. John 
Lutheran Church, 9th LDS Ward, Sal-
vation Army and St. Luke's Episcopal.  
You are free to visit the churches in 
any order between 10 am and 2 pm ex-
cept the Trinity United Methodist 
Church which is just across the street 
and should be visited first.  “Trinity 
UMC is hosting a wedding that day 
and must be visited between 10:00 and 
11:30.”  For more information contact 
Hersh Mynarcik (208) 529-4694 

Tour of 7 Historic Idaho Falls Churches 
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                  Cub Scout Pack 6      By Sam Bays 

Tools of Hope 

In honor of Father’s Day we are sponsoring 
a Church World Service Tools of Hope 
drive.  The money raised will provide tools 
for such trades such as carpentry, plumbing 
and tailoring, for refugees, asylum seekers 
and survivors of trafficking who have skills 
but lack the necessary tools.  Please indicate 
who you would like to honor and write 
“Tools of Hope” on your check.  

Tools of Hope Order form 
 
Your name ____________________ 
 
Phone Number _________________ 
 
Person(s) to be honored: 
 
Name _________________________ 
 
Address _______________________ 
 
______________________________ 
Return to church office or collection plate. 

“I’ve got that Scouting Spirit, deep in 
my heart, …” has been a recurring 
song in Pack 6 this last month.  
“Scouting Spirit” is a traditional camp-
fire song set to the tune “Joy In My 
Heart”.  Though the later version of the 
song does not specifically mention Je-
sus, as does the original, it gives a 
powerful message of the great perpetu-
al “Joy” derived of unyielding “Spirit.”  
One essential skill of a Cubmaster is to 
be silly, fun, creative, relevant, etc.  I 
have found this difficult to do without 
attempting to find at least some joy in 
each moment, “even when none of the 
boys felt comfortable sing-
ing louder than a mouse the 
song that I was really excit-
ed to share with them at the 
pack meeting.”   Neverthe-
less, when we sang 
“Scouting Spirit” in the 

same small decibel at the May 6th 
Family Campout in the cold pouring 
rain, the boys seemed to be having 
genuine fun, as though the boys were 
moved by the Spirit to find joy in that 
moment.  

I hope that this Spirit continues with 
them as they begin the summer pro-
gram of camps, hikes, zoo, Blue An-
gels, and a Chukars game.  One thing 
that I’ve learned recently is that though 
it is extremely important that summer 
activities be purposeful, they should 
also allow for some unstructured fun, 
too.  As a friend recently shared with 

me, “Everything in modera-
tion, even moderation.”  If 
you have a son or grandson 
that would like to get the 
Scouting Spirit, feel free to 
call me at:  208-520-8883. 
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This year we have several people from 
Trinity graduating: 
 Bette Gougar is graduating from 

Compass Academy and will be at-
tending Boise State University. 

 Cara Lybeck from Skyline High 
School will attend Utah State Uni-
versity in Fall. 

 Dylan Rhys has attained her GED 
and will attend classes locally to 
start work toward her degree. 

 Faith Borland is graduating from 
Ohio Wesleyan University with ma-

jors in Psychology, and Politics and 
Government, and a minor in Wom-
en and Gender Studies. 

 Jamie Anderson Collett’s new de-
gree is a Master’s of Library Sci-
ence. 

 Tanya Perez is getting her nursing 
degree from Oklahoma State Uni-
versity. 

 Davis Taylor has graduated from 
Idaho State University with a de-
gree in Economics and a minor in 
mathematics. 

Trinity Graduates for 2017 

2017 Softball Games 

Come out and support our soft ball team.  All games are played at Community 
Park (25th &Holmes) and the compass directions designate which field. 

6/4  4:30 vs. Watersprings Orange   NE 
6/11  6:30 vs. Watersprings Maroon   SE 
6/18  6:30 vs. Watersprings Lime Green  SE 
6/25  4:30 vs. Christ Community Blue   SE 
7/9  6:30 vs. Crosspoint Comm. Church  SE 
7/16  6:30 vs. First Lutheran    NE 
7/23  4:30 vs. Christ Community Red   SW 
7/30  4:30 vs. Watersprings Light Blue   SW 

We have set the dates for Vacation Bi-
ble School as July 31-Aug.4. 2017.  We 
are currently planning the week.  
Many Volunteers will be needed to 

make this happen. We will be recruit-
ing leaders, and many other people to 
work with this great program. Please 
Volunteer!!! 
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Vacation Bible School – July 31-Aug.4. 2017 

Sanctuary Video Project: 

We have purchased two 70” flat screen 
TVs using the audio upgrade designat-
ed funding.  We are working with Elec-
trical Equipment Co. to install three 
outlets in the front of the sanctuary for 
these audio visual upgrades. 

Sanctuary Lighting Project: 

A Home Lighting specialist is helping 
us improve the lighting in the back of 
the sanctuary. He has recommended 
three Beacon Floodlights for $439.38 
each.  Their business will cover ship-
ping as the discount for churches.  We 
also spoke with Electrical Equipment 
Co. about installing three wall and ceil-
ing adapters for the light fixtures.  This 

is also a dedicated fund item that we 
are working to complete this spring. 

Copy Room Flooring Project: 

Some Church members were con-
cerned with safety of the flooring in 
the new copy room and offered to pay 
for its replacement.  ServiceMaster per-
sonnel installed laminate to resolve 
this safety issue. 

Parlor Organ: 

Lynn Seymour is working hard to find 
a home for our Par-
lor organ (which is 
hard to even give 
away).  A donated 
piano will replace 
the organ. 

Trustees Corner  by Nancy Stewart  

How can we be of service to our fellow 
man and also help put a new roof on 
the church?  Trinity has a unique op-
portunity to feed a multitude and may-
be put some bread in our building res-
toration fund.  It is time to put together 
a team to run our Eclipse fundraising 
effort.  We will be exploring: 

 Serving meals at the church 

 Renting parking at the church 

 Running an offsite trailer park 

The Meal Service Team needs a leader,  

cooks, servers, dishwashers and clean-
up team members. 

The Parking Team need a coordinator 
to make contacts and rent the spaces 

The Trailer Park Team will need a lead-
er to make arrangements/reservations, 
someone to design the spaces, a camp 
ground host, and security personnel. 

YOU have this opportunity to help 
fund the restoration of the Trinity 
building.  Contact Rev Ruth at 208-419-
7870. 

Total Eclipse of the Sun 
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Looking Ahead - Summer 2017 

Let’s Go Camping!!!  Families and kids! 

It is time to plan for great camping opportunities. Here are some of the camps 
available here in Idaho.  (There are more in Oregon as well.) 

Sawtooth Camp  

 Elementary ( Grades 3-6)                   July 9-15 

 Jr. Hi  (Grades 6-8)                              July 9-15  

Pastor Ruth will be Dean of the above Elementary camp 
and her husband David will be a counselor during the 2 
camps July 9-15 at Sawtooth. We hope some Trinity Kids 
can join them. 

 Sr. Hi (Grades 9-12)                             July 16-22 

 Spring Work Day (all ages)                To Be Announced 

 Family Camp  (All ages)                     June16-18 

Folks of all ages can join us for a weekend at Sawtooth for Family Camp!!! 

Luther Heights 

 Intro to Camp (Grades 1-3)                June 18-23,  July 2-5,  July 16-21 
 Junior Camp (Grades 4-6)                  June 18-23, July 16-21,Aug. 6-11 
 Intermediate Camp (Grades 7-8        June 18-23, July 23-28,Aug. 6-11 
 Senior Hi (Grades 9-12)                      July 9-14 

 
See details on the Bulletin Board at Trinity or check the following websites: 

         www.sawtooth@gocamping.org    or    www.lutherheights.org 
 

Scholarships are available from Trinity to assist all youth interested in attending 
camp.    Betty Anderson, coordinator, 208-523-8272 or 208-521-3039. 

Annual Fund for Camp Scholarships 2017 

Since the experience for each camper is very rewarding, Trinity would like to 
assist any child, youth or adult who wishes to attend camp.  Please donate by 
designating “Camp Fund” on checks or cash envelopes.  
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Shirley Cowell  Life Celebration 

On June 8 at 11am we will celebrate the 
life of Shirley Cowell with her family 
and friends in the sanctuary at Trinity 
UMC where she spent many joyful 
hours. A luncheon will follow. Grave-
side worship is planned for 1:30pm. 

Directory  

The new church directories are availa-
ble in the office during regular hours 
or make special arrangements with 
Pam (522-7921).  

 

Potluck Breakfasts Begin 

Pot luck lunches have come to an end, 
but the GOOD NEWS is that pot luck 
breakfasts are just beginning! Starting 
June 4th potluck breakfast will start at 
9:30am. Bring a dish to pass and enjoy 
the fellowship, but note that the third 
Sundays will be Scout fundraising 
breakfasts so you totally get a break 
from cooking!  

Handcrafters 

Handcrafters will take a summer      
hiatus. 

Happenings Around the Church 

There will not be ADAH meetings during the summer (June, July and August). 
In the fall, we will join with the diabetes workshop each Tuesday 9/19—10/24. 

If you are having a Senior emergency you can still call or email me (Don Rohde) 
at: donrohde@aol.com  (860) 810-3227.  I will get you connected with some re-
sources.   ADAH is here to support you! 

Trinity UMC has a long standing tradi-
tion of giving Bibles to children when 
they are in 3rd grade.  A celebration 
was held on May 14 during the wor-
ship service to recognize: Keyani 
Brown, Jayda Robertson, Chloe D La 
Mater, and Taelyn Nelson. A reception 
for the children with a lovely decorat-
ed cake was held following the service.  

Many children and youth assisted in 
worship, the reception and handing 

out flowers to 
everyone pre-
sent.  The An-
derson Family 
Bible Fund pays 
for the Bibles. 

Bible Sunday – Mother’s Day - May 14 

ADAH - Taking a Break for the Summer  




